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ADDITIONAL FMC ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Katie Carlson would like to thank everyone who attended her Birthday party and to all who participated in the MCC clean 

water project. It was all greatly appreciated. 
July 10 – 2:00-4;00p.m. - AREA SENIORS FELLOWSHIP at Community Mennonite Church, 109 Wellington St. S., 

Drayton. Special Music by Jeff Poolton.  Fellowship and refreshments following the presentation.  Freewill offering. 
Please sign up on the sheet on the bulletin board by July 7th.  For further information, contact Darrell & Florence Jantzi. 

 
LOOKING AHEAD in the COMMUNITY  

June 11 – 5:00-7:30 p.m.– Hidden Acres Mennonite Camp 53rd Annual Chicken Barbecue & 13th Annual Pie 
Auction.  All proceeds support Hidden Acres ministry to children, families and individuals.  Come enjoy a delicious 
meal and camp-style fellowship!  Take-out meals are available!  Regular size $16.00, small size $13.00.  Advance 
tickets only, available by calling Hidden Acres 519-625-8602, emailing info@hiddenacres.ca or from Lorne Bowman.  

June 22 -  MennoHomes' Out-Spok'n VIII bike-a-thon at Elmira Mennonite Church.  Bonnie and Clare Brubacher are 
registered for the event and welcome any sponsorships or feel free to register and join the bike ride or walking.  
Registration 9:00 am, starting at 9:30 and lunch provided at Noon   All proceeds towards new affordable housing in 
Waterloo Region. Details at www.mennohomes.com or contact Bonnie at 519-669-3148 or 
email Bonnieb@royallepage.ca   

June 22 – 1:00-3:00 p.m. – World Refugee Day – 2 km walk begins at Kitchener City Hall ending at KW Multicultural 
Festival Opening Ceremonies in Victoria Park 

June 22 - 2:00 p.m. - Mennonite Historical Society of Ontario Spring Meeting at Elmira Mennonite Church. Following 
our annual meeting, Retired ELAWS teacher Janice Harper will speak on the topic: The Elmira Life and Work School: 
An Innovative Collaboration between Public Secondary Schooling and Conservative Mennonites.  For more 
information check our website at: http://www.mhso.org or contact MHSO secretary Bethany Leis 519-568-8086. 

July 14, 2:30 p.m. - Gospel Music Fest at  Detweiler Meetinghouse, 3445 Roseville Road, Roseville.  A hymn sing 
from Life Songs #2 led by Bob Shantz and others. A chance to sing your favourites! A freewill offering in support of 
Meetinghouse operations will be held. Everyone welcome.  More information: Laurence Martin, 519-208-4591.   

August 18, 2:30 p.m. The Fair Wind sings and plays acoustically, the traditional music of England, Ireland and Scotland 
at Detweiler Meetinghouse, 3445 Roseville Road, Roseville. They treat listeners to traditional songs, jigs, and reels, 
mined from the rich heritage of the British Isles and Ireland. A freewill offering in support of Meetinghouse operations 
will be held. Everyone welcome.  More information: Laurence Martin, 519-208-4591. 

August 19- 23 - 9-3:30 pm - Kintail on the Road (KOTR) is being held at Gale Presbyterian Church.   Cost is $65 for the 
week.  Children must be completed JK and up to Grade 6 to participate.  All kids are provided with 2 snacks but must 
bring a peanut free lunch and water bottle.  More information can be found on Gale website.  Questions can be 
emailed to kotramymel@gmail.com 

 
OTHER ANNOUNCEMENTS 

CANADIAN MENNONITE 
New from Canadian Mennonite: digital issues for the summer slowdown. The magazine will print one issue in 
July and one in August during our annual summer slowdown but subscribers are eligible to receive a digital issue by 
email in two week intervals. If you already receive digital delivery throughout the year, you do not need to sign up 
again. To add digital issues to your subscription, please email office@canadianmennonite.org and include your 
name, address and subscription number (see your mailing label; it begins with an A). 

CMU 
Please pray for students and teachers who are part of CMU’s Canadian School of Peacebuilding from June 10-14 
and 17-21. In our world’s present political climate their commitment to peace-building is more critical than 
ever. See cmu.ca/events. 

CONRAD GREBEL COLLEGE 
Join Professor Gordon Matties as he leads a CMU Study Tour to Israel and Palestine in March 2020. Get off the 
beaten path on this hiking tour in the Holy Land. Space is limited. See www.cmu.ca/studytour or 
contact gmatties@cmu.ca. 

ROCKWAY MENNONITE COLLEGIATE 
Upcoming Events: 

 Ultimate Alumni Picnic - June 8, 2019 at Rockway. Contact Andrew McMurtry for more information. 

 Connections Weekend - SAVE THE DATE - Please join us on October 18-19, 2019 
 
. 
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SILVER LAKE MENNONITE CAMP 
A message from Silver Lake Mennonite Camp: 
·        THANK YOU to Paddle the Grand Supporters!!!  A record $35,000 raised! 
·        Register TODAY for SLMC summer camp at slmc.campbrainregistration.com 
·        VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!!!  Apply at slmc.campbrainstaff.com (click "Volunteer Application").  For a list of 

available weeks/partial weeks and opportunities, contact Karen at 519-422-1401 or karen@slmc.ca. 
WOOLWICH COMMUNITY SERVICES 

Volunteer Needs:  Woolwich Thrift Shop - The Woolwich Thrift Shop is currently looking to fill several volunteer 
positions. If you know someone who might be interested please have them visit our website:  
https://www.woolwichcommunityservices.org/volunteeror call our office 519-669-5139 and ask for Leigh-Anne. 

 Cashiers – greet and assist customers, ring through purchases, tidy up store area, hang clothing and place them 
on store racks. 

 Clothing Sorters – work in the back sorting area and sort clothing donations 

 Pricers – Price knick knacks, dishware, toys, bedding etc. 

 Merchandise Display person – Create displays throughout the store using items priced for sale. 
*volunteer commitment is once per week at a set time. 

Upcoming Events:   
Youth Centre BBQ (outside of the Woolwich Thrift Shop) Thursday August 8th & Friday August 9th, 2019 from 11:00 
a.m. - 2:00 p.m.  Come out and enjoy a sausage, hamburger or hot-dog and support our Youth Centre! 
Jeanne Renault Golf Classic - Thursday August 15, 2019 at 12:55 p.m. (shotgun start) at Ariss Valley Golf and 
Country Club.   *NEW LOCATION THIS YEAR!*  Come golf with us and help raise money for our Family Violence 
Prevention Program. The cost is $130 per golfer; 18 holes and a cart, lunch, steak dinner and buffest, prize and 
contests. To register contact: Leigh-Anne Quinn by emailing leighanne_wcs@yahoo.ca  
 

 

JOB OPPORTUNITIES 
COMMUNITY CHRISTIAN SCHOOL is currently seeking a part-time Custodian.  Start Date: June 27, 2019  For a 

detailed job description, contact Ray Verburg at 519-638-2935 or principal@ccsdrayton.org  Send cover letter and 
resume by email to principal@ccsdrayton.org by June 5, 2019.  Thank you! 

THE MENNONITE STORY– Volunteer Manager - The Mennonite Story in St. Jacobs is an interpretive information centre 
aiming to creatively and respectfully share Mennonite history, culture and faith. It is seeking a volunteer manager to be 
responsible for facilities, volunteer coordination and administrative duties, effective January 2020. A job description 
and further information is available by contacting Anne Brubacher, board chair, at annebrubacher@gmail.com. 
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